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Casa de Destino, Inc.
P.O. Box 7276
Texarkana, TX 75505

Re: KQMP(fM): Hollywood, MS
facility ID No. 175589
Casa de Destino, Inc.
BPED-20 181 OO9AAI

Dear Applicant:

This letter refers to the above-captioned application for a minor change to a licensed facility. For
the reasons stated below, we will dismiss the application.

An engineering study of the application reveals that it is in violation of 47 C.F.R.

§ 73.509 with respect to: (1) first-adjacent channel Class A license (BLED-20120326AAE) for
KWHA(FM). West Helena, AR, and (2) first adjacent channel Class C3 license (BLED
20020520ABB) for WEVL(fM), Memphis, TN. Specifically, with respect to KWHA, the proposed
protected contour (60 dBu) will receive prohibited overlap from the interfering contour (54 dBu) of

KWHA by as much as 1 kilometer between the azimuths of 175°T to 264°T. In addition, the
proposed interfering contour (54 dBu) would cause prohibited overlap to KWHA’s protected contour

(60 dBu) by approximately 1 kilometer between the azimuths from 1$5°T to 215°T. With respect to
WEVL, the proposed protected contour (60 dBu) will receive prohibited overlap from the interfering

contour (54 dBu) of WEVL by approximately 1 kilometer between the azimuths of 37°T to 62°T.
This constitutes an acceptance defect.

In light of the above, Application BPED-20 181 OO9AAI is unacceptable for filing pursuant to 47
C.F.R. § 73.3566(a) and is HEREBY DISMISSED. This action is taken pursuant to 47 C.F.R.

§ 0.223.

Sincerely,

Rodolfo F. Bonacci
Assistant Chief
Audio Division
Media Bureau

cc: Charles Burkhart (via email)


